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June 12, 2008

To:

TCC Members

Re:

Environmental Program at Tufts University
Please read the attached proposal.  

When the state changed the regulations regarding registration of dental amalgam separation equipment, we did not submit the proper registration paperwork in a timely manner and were subsequently cited for a violation by the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP).  Tufts representatives met with the DEP and promptly cured the violation.  There was never any danger or exposure for anyone in Chinatown and we are now in full compliance.

We asked DEP to allow us, in lieu of paying a regulatory fine, to fund an environmental program that would benefit the community. The attached proposal would use the funds to create a program that engages community youth and addresses the concerns of residents who live near the highways.   We developed this option quickly to respond to an opportunity to put the funds to use to benefit Chinatown rather than paying the fee outright to DEP.  We did not initially have time to seek input directly from the community.

This has been inactive for some time, but now DEP wants prompt action to be taken.  Please read Doug Brugge's proposal and let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I'm sorry to give you a time limit on this, but I need to hear back from you as soon as possible.  We will submit this formally to DEP unless we get some other compelling suggestion by Tuesday, June 17 at 5:00 p.m.  These funds must be used for environmental work.

If you have questions, you can call me at 617 627-3780.

Thank you,

Barbara Rubel

ß

Proposed Supplemental Environmental Project

The details of the proposed SEP are as follows:

· The University would expand its educational work with community organizations in Chinatown on the issue of air quality for those residences that abut the major highways running through the neighborhood.  This work would be conducted by a teacher or similarly qualified person hired from the community and assisted by Tufts students and overseen by Tufts faculty in the Department of Public Health and Family Medicine at Tufts Medical School.  Research data from California and Europe suggest that residents within 200 meters of major highways are exposed to gradients of particulate, oxide of nitrogen, and carbon monoxide pollution.  This educational effort would be coordinated with the Community Assessment of Freeway Exposure and Health, an NIH-funded community-based participatory research study led by faculty at Tufts.
· Tufts University will hire an educator from the community.  This person could be a teacher working during non-teaching hours/times of the year, a teacher’s aid, a parent liaison or similarly qualified person.  Working with Dr. Brugge, PI to the CAFEH study and Associate Professor at the medical school and with Dr. Durant, Associate Professor in Engineering and lead for environmental monitoring for the study, this person will design a curriculum for school age children about highways and pollution.  The curriculum will be posted on a suitable web site available to the community.
· Tufts’ students, under the direction of Dr. Douglas Brugge, will arrange educational sessions with programs in the community that work with children, including, the Josiah Quincy Elementary School, the Boston Chinatown Neighborhood Center, the Chinese Progressive Association, the Chinatown Residents’ Association and others.  Many of the training sessions will be coordinated with the presence of the CAFEH air monitoring van so that the children will be able to see demonstrations of actual air monitoring instrumentation.

· Any expenses incurred in connection with such work will be paid by Tufts and we estimate the total cost of the SEP (for the first year of any study) as follows:

· Contract with community-based educator to develop the curriculum: $10,000; 

· Cost of materials, printing etc.:  $5,000;

· Cost of hiring students to arrange and conduct training session: $3,000;

· Cost of designing and maintaining web site:  $2,000

· Total: $20,000.
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